03 09 2022 TAC Minutes


[image: image1.jpg]



CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 9, 2022

TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) MEETING

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON

Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda, TAC Chair

Don Scott, Lee County MPO

Beaumont Hayner, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design

Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority

Cory Elijah, Charlotte County Airport Authority
MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Vice Chair, Charlotte County Public Works
Robert Fakhri, Charlotte County Public Works

April Santos, Charlotte County Public Works
Sam Hudson, City of North Port Planning & Zoning

Linda Sposito, City of Punta Gorda

Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development

Deborah Chesna, FDOT

Linda Faieta, Charlotte County Public Schools
MEMBERS ABSENT

Tony Conte, Charlotte County Public Schools

Joan Fisher, DeSoto County 

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County, Transit Division

Shaun Cullinan, Charlotte County Community Development

Patrick Fuller, Charlotte County Emergency Management
OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON

D’Juan Harris, MPO Director

Laks Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner

Tanya Merkle, FDOT

OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS

Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

1. Call to Order & Roll Call

TAC Chair Mitchell Austin called the TAC Meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  A quorum was present.

2. Public Comments on Agenda Items 

There were no public comments

3. Reports:

A.  Chair’s Report

Chair Austin, thanked the Technical Advisory Committee for reappointing him Chairman at the last TAC meeting

Mitchell Austin indicated that he completed the Project Priority Application forms in the GAP system although there were some technical challenges.
D’Juan Harris noted that in the Joint Certification meeting, FDOT had questions about completion of the TA Core application.

Chair Austin stated that the city application submittal is complete as of yesterday.
4. Consent Agenda:
Approval of Minutes: November 17, 2021, Meeting



Don Scott made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda item.  Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 

5. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Tanya Merkle stated that FDOT was still awaiting legislative and gubernatorial action for adoption of the FY 2023 through FY 2027 FDOT Tentative Work Program.  Tanya indicated that FDOT was concerned about increased costs and shortages of materials that would attribute to higher costs to construct transportation projects.  She stressed the importance of developing an accurate Projects Priority List and estimates so that projects could move forward as quickly as possible.  She noted that the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County had submitted 13 applications for consideration of programming with Transportation Alternative (TA) funding.

She also noted a proposed Speed Management Workshop will be conducted sometime in June or July, more information will be provided soon.
6. FDOT District 1 Bicycle Pedestrian Coordinator Shared Use Path Presentation
D’Juan Harris introduced FDOT District One Bicycle-Pedestrian Coordinator Deborah Chesna who gave an informational presentation on design standards per Florida Design Manual on Shared Use Paths (SUP) in Florida. 

The following link can be used to access the Facilities Toolbox noted in this presentation:

https://kai.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=1538c28d299d4e79a62db1719c2c0a9e

Don Scott asked if there is a chart on speed design for width, surface in an urban area.

Ms. Chesna replied, there isn’t a chart, but are determined by the speed of the road. 
Chair Austin added there were sometimes issues with clear zone, off path and maximum curve radius, he believes there are engineering standards in place regarding design.

7. Draft FY 2022/2023 –FY 2023/2024 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP)/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement
D’Juan Harris described the draft UPWP document:  The FY 2022/2023 through FY 2023/2024 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP)/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement describes the transportation planning activities and establishes the MPO budget for the next two State Fiscal Years. The State Fiscal Year begins on July 1, 2022. The UPWP includes a narrative of the work to be accomplished and the cost estimates anticipated for each task activity. Federal and state regulations govern the types of activities that are eligible for federal and state funding. 


The Draft FY 2022/2023 – FY 2023/2024 UPWP also includes Transportation Disadvantaged Planning funds and FTA Section 5307 funding (for Charlotte County’s Transit Development Plan Progress Report).

Don Scott made a motion to move the Draft UPWP forward to the MPO Board for approval.  Ron Ridenour seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 

8. Draft FY 2022/2023 - FY 2026/2027 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)
TAC Members had the opportunity to review and comment on the Draft FY 2022/2023-FY 2026/2027 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).  Laks Gurram noted:  

Federal and State legislation require MPOs to adopt a 5-year Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). The TIP outlines federal and state capital improvements for transportation and is a staged, multi-year, intermodal program of transportation projects that is consistent with the MPO Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP). The Technical and Citizens’ Advisory Committees formally review the development of the TIP.

The Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO is scheduled to review and adopt the TIP at the May 16, 2022, MPO Board Meeting. The Draft Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO TIP for FY 2022/2023 - FY 2026/2027 was provided in the meeting packet as Attachment 1. The MPO Board adopted the Project Priorities listed in this TIP on May 18, 2021. The Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO entered an interlocal agreement with both the Sarasota – Manatee MPO and the Lee County MPO, formalizing and specifying regional planning projects along with timeframes to produce those projects. The agreements call for each MPO to identify regional priorities and include those projects in the respective MPO’s TIP. Those priorities that were adopted last year are included, in accordance with the interlocal agreement in the TIP.

Laks Gurram briefly reviewed each section of the document.  He explained how the projects flow through various required documents. He asked that Lee MPO, City and County Staff review the projects pertaining to their area and provide any comments or questions in advance of the April 13, 2022, TAC meeting.
Ron Ridenour noted he will review the aviation projects as well. 

Robert Fakhri noted he would like to schedule a meeting with MPO Staff prior to finalizing his comments on the TIP.

Chair Austin noted the Letter sent to FDOT from the MPO regarding the draft tentative work program issues and projects– he felt it was well done and appreciated the advocacy from the MPO Staff.
 

D’Juan Harris asked Chair Austin if they were still on track regarding the ADA Project and the City providing the design services?


Chair Austin noted the estimates that are currently there were based on older data, this will all be revisited. Since this is a Harborwalk project, the city does have a Master Services Agreement with an Engineer. He felt the city could safely design this project and provide updated estimates, then move it forward through FDOT acceptance and construction. The City does have the funding in place for design especially since this is a critical link to connect US 41 bridges in Charlotte County.
D'Juan Harris commented that design plans for all on system projects would have to go through a “full discipline” review utilizing FDOT’s Electronic Review Comments (ERC) system and you would have to follow the Florida Design Manual (FDM). Once we get closer, we should have another meeting with FDOT to assure we have everything in place.
Tanya Merkle added to continue the communication between all parties involved and offered to assist if required.

9. Draft 2022 Project Priorities – Discussion    


 Laks Gurram reviewed the 2022 Project Priorities List.  Members were asked to review and comment on Highway, TAP and CM/TSM Box and TRIP Project Priorities for 2022. Laks Gurram noted that the MPO is required to annually develop a List of Project Priorities (LOPP) as part of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) process and to submit the list to FDOT. FDOT has asked that the initial priorities be submitted by February 12, 2022, to begin their review process. A preliminary list of project priorities will be submitted to FDOT District One by March 15, 2022. The project priorities must be approved by the MPO Board and submitted to FDOT by July 1, 2022. 

The MPO received candidate projects from the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County.  These projects included Highway, Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP), Congestion Mitigation/Transportation System Management (CM/TSM), and Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) projects.  Attachment 1 is the list of project priorities previously approved by the MPO Board at the May 2021 meeting. 

The Draft 2022 Project Priorities (Attachment 2) presented will be revised based on input received by the Committees and MPO Board meeting on March 21, 2022. The final draft will be presented at the April 13, 2022, TAC Meeting and May 16, 2022, MPO Board meeting for approval. Below is the Draft LOPP received from member entities:

· Harbor View Road from Date Street to I-75 – Road Widening

· Edgewater Drive from Midway Blvd. to SR 776 – Road Widening 

· SR 31 at CR 74 Intersection Improvements – Roundabout 

· N. Jones Loop @ Piper Road – Roundabout 

· SR 776 @ Flamingo Blvd. – Intersection Improvements 

· SR 776 @ Charlotte Sports Park - Design and Construction Turn Lanes
· SR 776 at Biscayne Drive – Design and Construction Turn lanes and Signal  

· SR 776 at Cornelius Blvd. - Design and Construction Turn Lanes

· SR 776 at Jacobs Street - Design and Construction Turn Lanes

· SUN Trail – from SR 776 at Gulf Cove to US 41

· Cooper Street – Complete Street Improvements 
· US 41 Bridge Approach Decorative Finish Street Lights

· US 41 MURT Bridge at S. Alligator Creek – No Application 

· US 41 SB Harborwalk Phase II – ADA ramp improvements
Laks Gurram noted the City of Punta Gorda, had requested moving the US 41 MURT Bridge at S. Alligator Creek project off this list.

Chair Austin clarified, the reason the city did not submit an application for this bridge is because they weren’t certain it was needed, since the project was funded for design in the current TIP. It was his understanding the city was still committed to this project as it is important to the Punta Gorda Pathways, and it will be discussed with their Capital Improvements Projects. 
Robert Fakhri noted April Santos submitted the applications to get the proper signatures, he will revisit the cost estimates. Comments are to be received for this committee in advance of the April 13th TAC meeting.
He also noted on the Burnt Store Road project could the limits of the project be updated to include the 1100 feet in Charlotte County.
Don Scott responded the limits of the project will be revised to incorporate the Charlotte County portion since this is a joint project.
Don Scott also noted the amounts requested for the LRTP seem to be low, as the cost of data collection seems to be increasing.
Laks Gurram will discuss this further with FDOT.
10. Regional Coordination Proposal for the Collier, Lee, and Charlotte-Punta Gorda MPO Boards
D’Juan Harris reviewed the history of the proposal.  Last month, the Lee MPO Executive Committee discussed options for improving regional coordination between the MPO Boards stemming from some options that were raised by Collier County Commissioner McDaniel at a Collier MPO Board meeting last fall. One of the options he raised included forming a subcommittee of the MPO Board that would meet periodically to make recommendations on regional issues that would then be brought back to each MPO Board for further discussion and action, as necessary. Commissioner McDaniel attended the Lee MPO Executive Committee meeting to provide his input.  Following the discussion, the Lee County MPO Executive Committee recommended forming an ad-hoc regional coordination committee consisting of three members of the MPO Board that would include one County Commissioner and two elected officials from the communities adjoining the other counties. 

Additional discussion regarding the proposal occurred at the February 18, 2022 Joint Meeting of the Lee County MPO Board and the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Board, where it was decided that the proposal would be addressed further by each of the three individual MPO Boards.

Current discussion centered on three MPO Board Members from each MPO Board.

D’Juan Harris noted that after consulting with Staff Directors from the other two MPOs, it was recommended that those MPOs discuss their regional coordination effort first and involve the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO in the future if warranted. It was agreed Regional Coordination is important.
11. 2022 Safety Performance Measures Targets Discussion
D’Juan Harris reviewed and discussed FDOT’s Safety Targets for all five FHWA Safety Performance Measures.

FHWA has established five national Safety Performance Measures which all State Transportation Departments and MPOs must address.  Unlike other performance measures applicable only to the National Highway System (NHS), the Safety Performance Measures apply to all public roads. The Safety Performance Measures are:

1. Number of Fatalities

2. Number of Serious Injuries

3. Fatality Rate per 100 million Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT)

4. Serious Injuries per 100 million Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT)

5. Total Number of Non-Motorized Fatalities and Serious Injuries

The MPO Board adopted FDOT’s “Vision Zero” target (goal of no fatalities or injuries) for all five of the Safety Performance Measures at the February 18, 2022 Special Board Meeting.  The MPO was required to accept FDOT’s adopted targets or develop its own targets on or before February 27, 2022 to remain in FHWA compliance for use of federal funding.
12. Public Comments
There were no public comments.
13. Staff Comments

D’Juan Harris noted the MPO completed their Joint Certification Review with FDOT and the MPO scored a 100%. 

Chair Austin asked that everyone introduce themselves as there were some new faces and names in the room.
14. Member Comments
There were no additional Member Comments
15. Adjournment (Next TAC Meeting – April 13, 2022)

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m. The next regularly scheduled TAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 13, 2022, both virtually and at the 

Eastport Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 9:30 a.m.
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